Rotary Club of Clifton Springs &
Clifton Springs Charities
Oct. 13, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 7:30AM by President Lori Reals.   The meeting was held at United Methodist Church in Clifton Springs.        

Present:  President Lori Reals, 2nd President Jeff Criblear, 3rd President Jeff Graff, Past President Vivian Ryan and Secretary Theresa Dorgan.    

Directors Present: Jean Day, Mary DePorter, Doris Hunter and Susan Schermerhorn 

Absent: President Elect Tracy Crosby, Vice President Dave Hamilton, Treasurer Hugh Kane and Kathy Barrick 

Motion made by Jeff Criblear and 2nd by Vivian Ryan to approve Sept. minutes as written.  All members voted AYE.   
Lori recapped both the club report and Charities financial reports.  Due to some questions that Hugh needs to answer a motion was made by Susan Schermerhorn and 2nd by Vivian Ryan to defer approval of the reports until next month.  All members present voted AYE.  

Committee Reports and Old Business

Susan discussed the Mega raffle and that she will hand out tickets today at the meeting.  Based on number of members active some may need to sell 7 tickets to meet our goal of 100 tickets.  Susan discussed the product Venmo in order to be able to sell tickets virtually.  Board discussed the club to set this up so we could use for future fundraisers.  Will make a decision at next meeting.  Board discussed the Paul Harris presentation to be presented at club holiday party on Dec. 8th.

New Business
The CS Fire Dept. has purchased the battery operated fan.  Once the copy of the cancelled check is received the paperwork will be completed for reimbursement from the district grant.  Grant amount is $2,250 plus our donation of $1000 plus Fire Dept. of $245.  
Jeff Criblear, chair for holiday dinner, indicated that they are leaning towards not having the dinner this year due to covid.  The goal of the dinner is to have fellowship and with the need for social distancing this will not work. 
Theresa discussed the Secret Santa shop and how it will be all virtual this year.  She will work with the school to see how we can work out details and bring this information to next meeting. 
Jeff Criblear will become the president of our Rotary Club come Nov. 1st until Feb.28th.  

Thanks to all Rotarians that helped with school supply projects as well as those patrons and businesses that helped financially to support this program. Thank you letters have been mailed to everyone.  

With nothing further to come before the club the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 A.M.

Respectfully submitted by Theresa Dorgan, Club secretary
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